TUKWILA METROPOLITAN PARK DISTRICT Tukwila Pool Advisory Committee

MINUTES, Approved January 9, 2013 Tukwila Community Center Wednesday, December 5, 2012 7:00 AM

Attendance

Committee: Bryan Nelson, Jeri Frangello-Anderson, David Puki, Vida Verdier, Vanessa Zaputil - via

telephone

Staff: Amy Kindell, Rick Still Board Member: De'Sean Quinn

Call to Order: Bryan Nelson called the meeting to order at 7:03 AM.

Approval of Minutes: Committee Members reviewed the minutes from the November 7 & 10, 2012 meetings and made amendments to the November 7, 2012 minutes.

Committee member David Puki inquired as to the need for entry and exit times to be recorded in the minutes. Board Member Quinn shared the practice is standard and allows readers to know who participated in a conversation or decision making process. Vida Verdier also explained that the practice is outlined in Robert's Rules of Order.

Vida Verdier made a motion to approve the minutes as amended. Jeri Frangello-Anderson seconded the motion. The motion carried 5-o.

Business Items

- Schedule for 2013 TPAC Meetings: De'Sean will most likely be the MPD commissioner joining us next year, so let's work with his schedule. –
 The committee discussed with Board Member Quinn meeting dates and times for 2013. Board Member Quinn expressed that he would have challenged with an 8:30 AM end time. The committee planned to continue to meet at 7 am at the Tukwila Community Center two Wednesdays before the next Board Meeting.
- 2. Discussion on electing a TPAC Secretary for taking, managing meeting minutes, etc. Vanessa Zaputil made a motion to elect Jeri Frangello-Anderson to the position of TPAC secretary to take effect January 9, 2013. David Puki seconded the motion. The motion carried 5-0.
- 3. Rick/Amy: Update on Construction, Marketing, OPMA Training. Rick Still shared with the committee that the project is going well. The timing of trades, in order to complete the project in a timely fashion, is ongoing. He also shared that work will begin on the projects contracted to the City, both the Roof and front access way, will begin next week.

Amy Kindell shared with the committee that the Facebook page for the Pool will be going live with the next Pool Newsletter set to be sent out the coming Friday. She also shared that the Pool will be offering a Lifeguard Training Course over the December break to train potential

TUKWILA METROPOLITAN PARK DISTRICT Tukwila Pool Advisory Committee

new staff members. Information about the course has been disseminated throughout the community. The course is expected to fill.

Committee members inquired how many staff has been lost as a result of the closure. Amy Kindell responded that staffing levels are greatly reduced. She explained that daytime staff has been lost at nearly 100%, and evening staff have been lost by roughly half. The lifeguard class is part of the effort to recruit new staff.

Bryan Nelson brought up the volunteer painting parties and inquired if more work needed to be done. Vanessa Zaputil stated that the locker rooms were complete and no more volunteer work was needed. David Puki shared that Ace Hardware on International Blvd. was very generous in allowing TPAC to purchase painters tape at a reduced rate and were excited to do so as the request came from Board Member Kruller, who volunteered at the painting parties. The committee discussed the logistics of sending thank you notes to volunteers who participated in the painting parties. Rick Still told the committee that staff will draft and send a thank you note to volunteers. January 9. 2013 Note: Vanessa Zaputil requested minutes state STP (Sustain the Tukwila Pool) organized the painting party. Staff clarified that it was TPAC's idea to host a Painting Party, the idea arose at a TPAC meeting, (when the capital project list was being determined) and it is staff's understanding that TPAC took the lead on the party as staff coordinated with a TPAC member.

Rick Still responded to questions regarding OPMA training that details are still forthcoming and he would share them when dates and times have been finalized.

4. Clarification points for May proposed rate changes for Board. These should be captured in the minutes, but from Vanessa's brain/database: talked to seniors/participants, Kay attended our meetings and relayed no objections, Malcolm indicated that he felt there was not much resistance to increased rates, can help with funding scholarship program – Committee members discussed their opinions and justification surrounding their recommendation to the Board to increase prices in May 2013. Committee members sited reasons such as the ability to market the existing rates at the re-opening, their comfort with their recommendation based on discussions with community members, as well as the existence of the scholarship program.

There was consensus among the committee that they would like to see an increase in rates as close to the re-opening as feasible.

8:05 AM Rick Still exited the meeting.

5. Review/Update Long Term Agenda for TPAC. Need to add scholarship program.-Committee Members discussed the long term agenda and items they wish to work on during 2013, including tabled items from 2012, Gap Analysis, Community Outreach, and the Scholarship Program.

8:16 AM De'Sean Quinn exited the meeting.

TUKWILA METROPOLITAN PARK DISTRICT Tukwila Pool Advisory Committee

The committee requested staff provide them with a copy of the current scholarship program application and criteria for qualifying for scholarships at the Pool. The committee also requested an update from the Marketing Team regarding the grand re-opening.

| | sted an update from the Marketing Team regarding the grand re-opening. |
|--------------|--|
| Citizen Comm | nents: None |

Other:

Staff Reports:

Adjournment: Vida Verdier made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jeri Frangello-Anderson seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:32 AM.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, January 9, 2012 7:00 AM, Tukwila Community Center

Minutes by ANK